Linn-Mar Booster Club Meeting Minutes January 10, 2022

Members in Attendance:

 Andy Martin, Kristin Biederman, Pete King, Amy Rizzio, Aimee Noehren, Carrie Smith, Sara Mishler, Marcie Stumpf, Robin Smith, Kristen Beech, Tammy Noerthy, and Kim Buelt.

December Minutes-

 A motion to approve the December minutes was made by Aimee Noehren and seconded by Sarah Mishler and approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Report:

 Marcie showed that our profit and income are much higher this year with a net income of around \$88,000 from last year. Pete added that we are back where we had been in the past.

New Business:

- o President's Position -
 - Pete discussed how he would resign from being president after this year. Pete would like to stay on speaking to groups and running the website. Pete is going to write the job description and has created several documents on jobs in the booster club. Marcie suggested that since the treasurer and the cashier are paid, Marcie would like the President and the concession manager to be paid as well. Pete would like to stay on as concession manager and would not like to be paid (he wants to donate his time for the club). Kristen Beech agreed that the position should be paid and that we need documentation. Amy Rizzio discussed the idea of Pete mentoring the new president for a while. The club agreed to wait to look for the president until the job description of the president comes out.
- Pete discussed that Scott Jensen is resigning this year and we would need to fill his position.
 Kristin Beach mentioned that the Booster Club needs to find a volunteer at Oak Ridge.
 - Missing Photos Kristen Beech and Robin have come up with a system where they
 package the photos and give the photos to the schools office to distribute. Kristin
 Beech and Aimee discussed that there will be a checklist for when the student picks
 up the pictures so the pictures won't go missing on our end.
 - Pete and Kim discussed that the school board is discussing some facility updates. The facility updates include:
 - demolishing the LRC,
 - building new tennis courts,
 - adding on to the performing arts area, and
 - creating an activities center.

Kim discussed that these ideas will roll out in the next 5 to 7 years.

o Cashier -

Sarah mentioned that she contacted the bank to discuss if there is a way to collect money online. The bank said that with a website it would be possible. Sarah discussed the possibility of collecting money from cards with squares, and there are small fees associated with it. Pete discussed the idea that we could put a small committee together to look into the several options for taking credit card payments. Sarah discussed that there would be fees per readers and the Booster Club would need to decide how many readers we would need. Sarah is going to put together a subcommittee to learn how to set up the Booster Club for credit card and online payments.

- Concessions:

- o Football-
 - Pete discussed that Football concession stands made most of our money.
- Winter -
 - Pete and Aimee Nohren discussed how they are volunteering at the Basketball game tomorrow.

- Volunteer Coordinator:

- Aimee had an issue at a band event where no one showed up but the Booster Club was able to cover the event.
- Kim Buelt/David Brown/Tonya Moe:
 - o Kim discussed how groups are slowly turning in requests for money.
- Academics/Social Media
 - Aimee discussed that our Facebook is at 600 members and we can add more members. Aimee discussed how we can get more followers and volunteers via social media.
- Athletics/ Sports Program (Andy Martin)

Pete King discussed how Andy Martin did a good job of creating programs.

- Arts:
 - Kristin Biederman discussed how Supernova is coming up and the show choir had a great showing at the last competition.